### SOUTHEASTERN ATHLETIC TRAINERS ASSOCIATION DISTRICT #9

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT, T.T.U.

## Minutes District 9 Meeting, St. Louis, Mo., June 16, 1979

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Bobby Barton.

A list of deceased members was circulated. We were asked to note those whom we knew who might be eligable for the 25 year award.

Issues to be voted on:

- 1. Change by laws to let foreigners join association. A new class of affiliates is proposed for such people.
- 2. Student trainer memberships. It costs the NATA about 3 times as much per student trainer than for the average certified member due to address changes, use of placement service, and cost of mailing the journal. We must raise the price of student membership \$5.00 or let the journal be an optional purchase for student members.
- 3. Historically speakers were not paid by the NATA. An honorarium is proposed for medical people and trainers who speak. \$1.00 per hour is proposed.
- T. Kerin felt no payment was necessary, but if a fee were given, it should be to doctors and trainers, alike.
- R. D. Wilson felt it was embarrassing to ask a speaker to speak for nothing. He felt we should pay expenses.
- B. Barton raised the question of whether expenses should include 1 or 2 nights lodging.
- T. Kerin stated that a national program chairman will be established with a site chairman. He is in favor of expenses being paid.
- W. Morris raised the question of whether we could afford it and stated that if we could, he felt we should offer money to our speakers because they will give it back in wisdom and expertise and perhaps in donations.
- 4. The Olympic Committee treated the board deceitfully and did not use criteria that was drawn up. B. Barton will vote to dissolve our relationship with the committee.

#### CEU's -

Everyone is asked to send his or her membership number with the CEU application form. Do not send your certification number. Your membership number is on your membership card. J. Redgren also asked to eliminate section O., the events section of credits. If you are reapplying for CEU's because of an incorrect first application, be sure to write "duplicate" on the form. Paid and registered members at the national meeting do not need to mail in a request for credits. The Sherring Symposiums on Sunday are worth extra

- T. Kerin asked the membership number be used on official correspondence and convention registration.
- J. Wells needs assistance with abstracts in journal. Anyone willing to do abstracts, write to: John Wells, Marshill College, Marshill, North Carolina.
- B. Barton stated that the American Athletic Trainers Association was started by the same person who started a renegade P.T. Association a year ago. This seems to be a personal money-making scheme for someone. Advice from our legal council is to not react. Be aware of this organization, they are bombarding the ath. directors with information about their organization. Trainers in California are violently opposed to this group and to the individuals who comprise it.

Richard Black who defended and won a case for the Ridell Company, met with the board and stated that no one is breaking his neck with the face mask, but necks are being broken by the player being hit on top of the helmet. He is proposing that the NATA join the NCAA in making a film to expose on TV the problem of spearing, blocking, etc. Joe Patterno is proposed as commentator for the show. The purpose would be a warning to the comsumer in order to help football survive as a sport. It would be aired on the NBC game of the week.

R. D. Wilson suggested everyone order the discussion presented by Richard Ball on neck injuries. Order from Alamo Athletics, Inc., 11719 Warfield Drive, San Antonio,

(over)

Texas 78216.

This is a speech he made at a 1978 Ridell. Cost is about \$3.00.

#### Issues voted on:

- 1. R. D. Wilson moved student dues be raised \$5.00. R. Roberic seconded. Motion passed.
- 2. T. Kerin proposed we pay speaker's expenses of flight or 17¢ per mile not to exceed the cost of coach fare, one night's room, and \$35.00. Seconded by W. Morris.

Those of you working on state licensure are asked to send a copy of your bill as soon as possible to: Bill Chambers, Fullerton Junior College, 321 E. Chapman Ave., Fullerton, Ca 92634.

3. R. D. Wilson made the motion that we not allow any foreigners to join the NATA. Motion did not pass. R. D. Wilson called for a revote on this issue. LeRoy Mullins made the motion that foreigners be allowed to join the NATA on an affiliate basis provoded the membership dues they are asked to pay, covers the excess expenses. Seconded by J. R. Shoop. Motion passed. When this issue is voted on by the board, B. Barton will vote "no" if it is brought up as a yes/no issue, due to the cost.

Don Falls will receive the 25 year award.

J. Davis made motion of adjournment. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

## District 9, June 18, 5:00 p.m.

1. Jerry Ray discussed arrangements for the Atlanta meeting. Bobby Barton discussed District 9's problem of not having a member on the certification committee. He asked for any specific complaints to be given in written form to him by 8:00 a.m., Tuesday, June 19.

Roy Don Wilson discussed the program plans for the Atlanta meeting. Ron Dunn needs to know a count for the CPR class which will be taught. Roy Don Wilson made the suggestion that the District meeting be changed from Atlanta to possibly Nashville, TN at Opryland. Jack Ridgren was asked to check on this possibility and report on this at the Atlanta meeting. Ron Dunn asked for opinions on changing the date of the District meeting. This will be discussed more at the Atlanta meeting.

The moratorium on state liscensure was lifted this morning. Comments from the state APTA in most of our district's states was read to the group.

Bobby Barton raised the question about our vote to not pay a speaker's fee, but to pay expenses which was voted on at our last meeting. It was agreed that he would vote No if there was a vote not to pay the speakers at all NATA functions.

Gene Smith made comments praising District 9 for attempting to run the National Convention outside of their district.

Jack Ridgren asked to see the district treasurer's report for this year.

Roy Don Wilson wants consideration to be given to the problem of paying a speaker's expenses if need be. This will be given more consideration at Atlanta.

Bobby Barton asked that all new District 9 members stand and introduce themselves.

## District IX, June 18, 1979, 5:00 p.m.

Ron Dunn, Western KY. U.

Sherry Buickel, Univ. of Fla.

Vicky Lavinsky, Univ. of Fla.

Dave Thomas, Tucker High School

Sue Carver, Univ. of TN, Knoxville

Nancy Watson, Univ. of Miami

Sally Joplin, Memphis State Univ.

Linda Arnold, Memphis State Univ.

Steve Cole, Shaw H. S. (Columbus, GA)

Michael A. Lopriore, Univ. of SW, LA
Mayfield Armstrong, Tulane Univ.
Jerry May, Univ. of Louisville
Stu Mauney, Miami Springs Sr. High
Don Jones, Florida State Univ.
Eugene Smith, Memphis State Univ.
Ed Cantles, Memphis State Univ.
Jim McGhee, Univ. of Louisville
Robert "Bob" Goodwin, Southeastern LA Univ.

Dave Geardina, St. Bernard Sportsmedicine Albert D. Flair, LA State Univ. Floyd H. Cheek, Mandeville High School Sue McDonald, Univ. of GA Debbie Fogle, East TN State Univ. Marion Sides Pam Herriford, Western KY Univ. Darcy D. Shiver. Eastern KY Univ. Darcy P. Holland, Univ. of TN, Martin Tim Kocter, Hillsborough H. S., Tampa Dan Eppelhermer, Mainland Senior H.S. Datona Jeff Cialik, FL Int. U. Beach, Fla. Beach, Fla. Brady Greathouse, Athletic Attic Track Club, Wayne Kendrick, Berry H.S. Birmingham 636 N.E. 10th Ave., Gainesville, Fla. Ken Wright, Morehead State Univ. Paul Newman, Univ. of Fla. (student) George Brindley, Brooke High School David T. Green, Ashland High School Bill Edwards, Western KY Univ. Dennis W. Porter, Fairmont State College Mimi Porter, Uni. of KY Tricia Darlington, Univ. of TN Bradnard Cooper, Univ. of TN at Chattan. Harlien Johnson, Fla. State Univ. Jerry Lewis, Univ. TN of Chattan. Lucky Moody, Univ. Central Fla. Jim Brannen, Univ. of GA (student) Robert C. Riley, Jr., Sumrall, MS Jim Gallaspy, Univ. of Southern MS Mark Stephens, MS State Univ. Charles R. Tucker, Valdosta State College Roy Don Wilson, Southwestern LA (Above names taken from signature roster: not sure of spelling on some names.)

Jeff Daniel, Austin Peay State College Charles W. Kimmel, Jr., E. TN State Univ. Art Hecht, South Dade H.S., Homestead, FL Henry Lyda, Univ. of AL Frank Zezoney, Rollins College, Winter Pk.FL Bill Spencer, Univ. of GA Tom Simmons, Murray State Univ. Mike O'Shea, Univ. of Miami Ron Ribank, Univ. of Central FL Kathy Gollmar, F.I.U. George Wooding, Stetson Univ. William Dunne, Mainland Senior H.S., Daytona Anita Wheeles, Notasulga High, Notasulga, AL Robin Meeks, Memphis State Uni. Drew Ferguson, Uni. of AL in B'ham. Warren Morris, Uni. of GA Phil Callicutt, U. S. Treasury, Glynco, GA Charlie Martin, ULC Tracy Ladd, LSU Byrl Vanlandrijhour, Kendrich H.S. Columbus, GA Gretchen Schlabach, Uni. of MS R. T. Floyd, Livingston Univ. Livingston, AL Eddie Martin, Univ. of New Orleans Dean Kleinschmidt, Saints Doug May, Ms Univ. for Women, Columbus, MS Willie Barnes, Jackson State Univ. Jackson, MS Joe Worden, Vandy, Nashville, TN Carl L. Williams, Jr., Southern U. B.R., LA Jane C. Sandusky, Presentation Acadamy, Louisville, KY

# Minutes District 9 Meeting, Atlanta, Georgia, July 7, 1979

Meeting called to order 12:00 p.m. All presentations given in St. Louis are available on tape from Hoover Brothers, Inc., 1423 S. Big Bend Blvd., St. Louis, MO 63117. Include \$6.00 plus \$1.00 for postage and handling.

Issues from February 12, 1979 NATA Board Meeting were discussed.

Foreign membership is approved though they are not eligable to take the certification test. A foreign member will pay additional dues to cover mailing costs.

To determine whether a program you have attended meets CEU regulations, send a copy of the brochure or an outline of the program to Jack Redgren.

Payment of speakers at the NATA meetings was not approved.

B. Barton is asking for everyone who is working in a sports medicine clinic, to let him know the details of your situation. If you are a P.T. or not, whether you are working full or part time, please send a letter describing your situation to Bobby Barton, Eastern Kentucky U., Athletic Training Dept., Richmond, KY 40475.

Section O of CEU's was deleted. You can no longer earn CEU's for bowl games or

post season tournaments. The proposed meeting time for next years meeting is the last week in June. The cite will probably be the Falcon's Training Camp.

A booklet that could be very helpful to those working towards state licensure: "Occupational Liscensing", Council of St. Governments, Iron Works Pike, Lexington, KY 40578. Cost \$3.00.

(over)

the section is a property of a

Please send Warren Morris the names of any NATA member in your area who dies.

We would like to thank Ron Dunn for his excellent help by giving the CPR course.

His generous good work is certainly appreciated.

Send B. Barton any suggestions you have for topices to cover at the national board

meeting next year.

Everyone is urged to send a thank you note for the great steak dinner, the low room rates, and the hospitality we enjoyed in Atlanta to Tom Braatz, Atlanta Falcons, I-85 at Suwanee, Suwanee, GA 30174.

R. D. Wilson made the motion that we pay travel expenses, if necessary, of speakers to our regional meeting. Motion carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m.

COPY

EASTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY Richmond, Kentucky 40475

COLLEGE OF HEALTH, PHYSICAL EDUCATION, RECREATION, AND ATHLETICS Department of Physical Education

July 16, 1979

TO: District 9 Members

FROM: Bobby Barton

RE: Executive Committee as of August 1979

Alabama	Henry Lyda	(205) 348-6151
Florida	Chris Patrick	(904) 392-0592
Georgia	Jay Shoop	(404) 588-1111
Kentucky	Mimi Porter	(606) 528-2750
Louisiana	Roy Don Wilson	(318) 264-6310
Mississippi	Leroy Mullins	(601) 232-7252
Tennessee	Jack Redgren	(615) 322-3565

These people have been appointed due to location, access by my WATTS line, my travel schedule, their travel budget and ability to attend meetings, their regularity of travel through Kentucky, and their ability to call me regularly. It in no way indicates dissatisfaction with anyone at anytime.

Bobby Barton (606) 622-2912 R. D. Wilson (318) 264-6310 Steve Moore (615) 528-3324

It is my unpleasant duty to inform the members that Gene Smith passed away on November 21 in Memphis after a long illness.

Contributions may be sent to the Gene Smith Memorial Scholarship Fund for Student Trainers at Memphis State.

Sincerely,

Steve Moore, Sec. Treas.

Enclosure: 1978-1979 Financial Report